Umbilical Hernias

Julia Crawford wrote on the topic of umbilical hernias in her regular column 
on BMDs for the AKC Gazette in July 2000.  In the article she writes, "Some 
veterinarians are unaware that umbilical hernias can be a common occurrence in 
Bernese.  They alarm new owners with recommendations for surgical correction 
and a call to spay or neuter the pup, regardless of its quality.  A BMD's status 
as a candidate for future breeding should not be determined by the presence 
of an umbilical hernia.  While concerns about this condition may be justifiable 
with some other breeds, not so with Bernese.  The call for surgical repair is 
usually unnecessary, other than for cosmetic reasons."

I've seen varying sizes of hernias in some of the pups we've bred.  My vet 
checks them and has never been concerned about even the largest one which she 
said was fat filled and of no consequence.  The girls that I've gone on to breed 
have not had any problems with their hernias during pregnancy, nor have they 
consistently reproduced the condition.  Some breeders feel that UH can be 
caused by tying cords too short on pups, or excessive stress on the cord during 
delivery.  

If a hernia becomes red or swollen or appears painful to the dog, it is 
important to seek immediate professional care.  


